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The Sheriff’s Office Enforcement Division is requesting $ 294,199 in Capital Outlay funds in the vehicle line item for the 2019 budget.  

This is for the purchase of six Chevrolet Tahoes, an Animal Control Truck and two unmarked (CID) Criminal Investigation Vehicles. As in the past, we intend to purchase these through the Arkansas State contract to get the best pricing. We don’t know the exact price of the vehicles because the next State contract won’t be awarded until mid-November of 2018 but we have estimated the price based on current contract pricing plus a little overage to hopefully cover any price increase.  The price we have estimated for the Tahoes is $ 35,457 each for a total of 
$ 212,742 and the remaining $ 81,457 will be used to buy an Animal Control Truck and the two CID vehicles.   The Animal Control truck we wish to replace is a 2013 model with over 130,000 miles.  Two of our CID vehicles have over 160,000 miles with one having over 175,000 miles.

The Tahoes will be replacements for five patrol vehicles that are becoming high mileage units and one Captain’s vehicle that has over 150,000 miles.  Our predictions show several more Patrol units will be over 120,000 miles by this time next year and one may have up to 140,000 miles.  We try to change out our Patrol vehicles around the 120,000 mile range.  

When Crown Victoria police cars were phased out by Ford several years ago, we began switching our police vehicles to the Tahoe platform.  In the past, we would change out Crown Victoria police sedans around the 80,000 – 90,000 mile range.  However, when we first began the changeover to the Tahoe platform we told the Quorum Court we believed we would get more mileage from them and that has been the case.  We feel we can reliably get 120,000 miles from the Tahoe before having to replace it. 

We have a hand-me-down process when we retire a patrol vehicle.  Those that are still mechanically reliable will be re-assigned to a less demanding role within our office.  This could include assignment to the Court Security section, Training, Civil Process, Detention Supervisors, etc.  

Our vehicles are operated daily on County roads, many of which are still gravel.  We must sometimes drive across fields, ford creeks, and traverse some pretty treacherous private driveways in our daily duties to answer calls of citizens.  The constant vibration of driving, opening and closing of doors to get in and out of the vehicle, locking and unlocking, starting the engine, extra idling, high speed driving, uncooperative prisoners, etc., all take a toll on the vehicle.  The 100,000 miles a civilian may put on their own vehicle does not compare to a vehicle that has been in police service for the same mileage.  


This report prepared by Major Rick Hoyt.
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